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We are happy to share Sacro Speco with 
you and want to make sure you don’t miss 
an issue!  If you need to update your 
contact information or are receiving 
multiple copies of the newsletter, 
contact jlesanche@osbchicago.org or 
773.764.2413 x371. If you know 
someone who is not receiving the 
newsletter who would like to be included 
in a future mailing, please encourage them 
to contact us with their current name and 
address. Thank you and enjoy this issue!

Sacro Speco is a publication of  the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago
We are Benedictine women called to seek God in prayer and community, 
serving where there is need. Sacro Speco is a biannual publication of the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago for Oblates, Alumnae, and friends of the 
community.  

Editorial Staff: 
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso smeluso@osbchicago.org
Joanne Spata jspata@osbchicago.org

St. Scholastica Monastery
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645
773.764.2413
Website: osbchicago.org
Twitter: /OSBChicago
Facebook: /BenedictineSistersofChicago
Instagram: Benedictine_Sisters_of_Chicago
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Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
Prioress

Letters From You
ALUMNAE REUNION MEMORIES

Dear Sr. Judith,
I just wanted to thank you for the wonderful reunion 
weekend hosted by the Benedictine Sisters. I think it was the 
best reunion yet; holding it at Misericordia lent to a more 
personal and formal feel. It was nice to have all the 
alumnae in one room and the facilities at Misericordia are 
lovely.

Most sincerely and respectfully,
Kristine Homan ‘88

SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS

If you have a letter you would like to share here, 
please contact: 

Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Attn: Sacro Speco Newsletter
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645

Or email smeluso@osbchicago.org with subject line 
“For Sacro Speco Letters.” 
We will publish letters as space permits.

Dear Friends, 

Ora et Labora.  Pray and Work.  These action words sum up the fullness 
of our Benedictine life and our lives in the monastery. They describe 
the daily schedule and identify a rhythm in our shared life, a balanced 
rhythm that over a lifetime shapes the person each one of us becomes.  
We pray to discern what work to do and how to do it and we work to 
serve where there is need. 

About sixty years ago a French nun wrote a small book about such daily 
life in a monastery: "The Life of Little St. Placid."  Its line drawings and 
lettered story presages some of the graphic novels we see today. In it 
Placid's former school friend who had gone to the Roman army came 
to visit and asked, “What do you do all day?”  Placid describes life in 
the monastery this way: “You could say that we sing our life and we live 
our song.” A description that still works.

      Benedictine sisters arrived in Chicago in 1861, and this issue of 
Sacro Speco shares a time line of the women selected by their sisters to 
serve as Prioress, and we hear directly from some who served over the 
past 40+ years.  We are grateful for all these years of grace.

Peace,
                                                                                                                                                      

Judith Murphy, OSB
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Letter from the Prioress



The summer of 2018 brought both warm weather and     
occasions for outdoor gatherings on our beautiful  	

monastery grounds. The scenic gazebo, surrounded by rows 
of thriving grape-vines, played host to many community 
picnics, Oblate barbeque, and staff lunches. On the Tuesday 
after Labor Day, Sister Rita Nowak, OSB organized the yearly 
fall clean-up: a collaboration with DePaul University students 
who provide this day of service as part of their Catholic Studies 
Program. Since 1999, St. Scholastica Monastery has partnered 
with DePaul for this annual tradition.

Multiple peace and justice initiatives have kept our Sisters 
busy. On September 15th, at the Catholic                  	

Theological Union in Hyde Park, Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, 	
active with Sisters and Brothers of Immigrants, planned and 
participated in the Unaccompanied Immigrant Children: 	
Responding with Love, Mercy, and Justice event, a discussion 
of current immigration and detention issues. Sister Patricia 
Crowley, OSB was a featured speaker at one of the breakout 
sessions; she addressed the birth of Bethany House of 	
Hospitality and described how this organization cares for 
women seeking asylum. On September 21st, Sister Benita 
marked the 70th Anniversary of the UN’s International Day of 
Peace with an evening prayer vigil. More recently, our Sisters 
attended area-wide events commemorating the Pittsburgh’s 
Tree of Life victims at a local synagogue.

On October 7th, Sister Virginia Jung, OSB hosted Colum-
bia Welcomes the World: Benedictine Sisters and Stu-

dents at the World’s Fair, a Chicago Open Archives event held 
in St. Scholastica’s community room. During a panel 	
discussion, Prioress Sister Judith Murphy, OSB, the founding 
principal of Cristo Rey, described the school’s beginnings (now                       
network of Cristo Rey schools) and noted the 20th anniversary 
of its first graduating class. Also on the panel, Sebastian P.                
Wuepper, a Ph.D. Candidate in History from Loyola University 
Chicago, discussed the migration of German immigrants to 
Chicago, providing a context for our Benedictine community’s                 
founding. Informative table displays showcased 1893 artifacts 
and student work reflective of this historic time. (see page 31). 

                       From October 17-20, 2018, three Benedictine Sisters 	
representing the Federation of St. Scholastica paid our 

monastery a canonical visitation. This “every-six-years” assess-
ment provides collaborative feedback offering support, advice, 
and direction. The Federation Visitators confirmed that the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago continue to do extraordinary 
work. We are grateful to our Visitators and the Visitation Com-
mittee for their guidance and preparation. 

In November, at the National Religious Vocation Conference 
biennial Convocation in Buffalo, NY, NRVC board member 

and our very own Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, spearheaded 
an important panel for young Catholics and Vocation 	
directors. During the live-streamed event, You Talk. We’ll 
Listen, And Together We’ll Grow younger Catholics discussed 
the church’s challenges and gifts and described how the 
vowed religious can better connect with them. Following 
the 	 Convocation, National Vocation Awareness Week 
(Nov. 4-10) was celebrated in the daily prayers of the Sisters. 
In addition to these yearly or biennial events, Sister Belinda 
welcomes young single women ages 18-50 to the Listen: 
Discernment Group on every third Saturday of the month to 
discuss books, films, and questions regarding the discern-
ment journey. For more information or to register please visit:                                            
www.osbchicago.org/programs

Monastery News

Canonical Visitation 2018
Pictured left to right is the Federation of St. Scholastica Visitators 
and Benedictine Sisters of Chicago Visitation Committee: 
Sister Kathy McNany, OSB, Emmanuel Monastery, Baltimore, 
Maryland, Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, Sister Jacquelyn Ernster, OSB, 
Sacred Heart Monastery, Yankton, South Dakota, Sister Kathy 
Maloney, OSB, Sister Lynn McKenzie, OSB (Federation of St. 
Scholastica President), Sacred Heart Monastery, Cullman, 
Alabama, and Sister Judith Zonsius, OSB.
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Save the Date!  
St. Scholastica Academy Chicago 

Reunion Weekend: 
September, 21-22, 2019
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“I was looking 
to enrich 

my spiritual life.”                    
                         

-Mary Ellen Healey SSA 
Chicago '77

Left to Right: 1). New Oblates Loretta Hernandez 
and Regina Dow with Sister Benita Coffey, OSB. 
2). Oblate candidate Patsy Lowry, Sister Mary Susan 
Remsgar, OSB, and Sister Benita.(Pueblo, CO).

H aving completed their period of orientation to the 
Benedictine way of Life, several candidates from both 	
Pueblo, CO, and Chicago, IL joined the St. Scholastica 
Monastery Oblate community in August and in November, 
2018. On August 18th, Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, 		
Director of Oblates, and Sister Mary Susan                 
Remsgar, OSB witnessed the 	
Oblations of Loretta Hernandez 
and Regina Dow, and the reception 
of Patsy Lowry as a candidate. The 
rituals took place in the chapel of 
the Pastoral Center of the Diocese 
of Pueblo. Additionally, Sister Mary 
Susan used the opportunity to speak 
about working as the new liaison 
between the Colorado Oblates and 
the Monastery in Chicago. She spoke 
of looking forward to "walking the 
journey with them."	
	 On Sunday, November 11th 
five candidates made their final Oblation 
in the St. Scholastica Chapel in Chicago. Mary Ellen Healey, 
James Holzhauer-Chuckas, Patty Rudolph, Mickey Smith, 
and Rosanne Swanson were received as Oblates by Srs. 
Judith Murphy, OSB and Benita Coffey, OSB. Barbara Wahler 

was received as an Oblate candidate.
	 “I was looking to enrich my spiritual life,” said Mary 
Ellen Healey on becoming a Benedictine Oblate. She and 
her brothers were educated by the Benedictine Sisters of
Chicago at St. Hilary’s Parish School and Mary Ellen went 
on to St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago graduating in 1977. 

When Mary Ellen was just five years 
old her father died. It is the memory 
of the Sisters's comfort and 	
guidance during that difficult time 
that consoles her. Through her years 
of education from the Sisters, Mary 
Ellen recalls the message to serve. 
At one point she even considered 
becoming a Benedictine Sister of 
Chicago. Now as an Oblate, she 
hopes to give back what she was 
given and continues to be given to 
her in the spirit of St. Benedict.

						    
If you are interested in learning more, please contact 
Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, Director of Oblates, at 
bcoffey@osbchicago.org or 773.764.2413 x327.     
     

Oblate News

Left to Right: 1). Sister 
Benita with new Oblate 
candidate Barbara Wahler 
and Prioress SIster Judith 
Murphy, OSB. 
2). New Oblates James 
Holzhauer-Chuckas, 
Rosanne Swanson, 
Mary Ellen Healey, 
Sister Benita, Sister Judith, 
Mickey Smith and 
Patty Rudolph.  
(Chicago, IL).



Sister Ann Sharp, OSB
Prioress from 1978-1982
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When Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan was 
elected Prioress, she was one of the 
youngest of the 132 sisters in our 
“filled to the gills” community. She met                                     
individually with each member of the 
community and came away inspired by 
their dedication. She was impressed with 
the sisters's positive attitudes despite the 
travails they may have endured. 

Most importantly, she was moved by the 
honest, vulnerable nature the normally 
reticent sisters showed. She felt 
privileged to hear their stories and to this 
day treasures those meetings as sacred. 
These precious moments influence her 
life and remain an inspiration as time
 goes on.

     
Before becoming Prioress, Sister Karen 
Bland was Assistant Vice President and 
Associate Academic Dean at Wheeling 
Jesuit College (now University). At the 
very moment the college was gearing up 
to receive the new academic year's 
first-year students, Sister Karen was 
elected Prioress. She had to bridge 
completing her responsibilities at the 
college with her new role within our 
community. As Prioress, Sister Karen got 
to know and collaborate with like-minded 
Sisters and meet Benedictine women 

worldwide at a Benedictine Symposium 
in Rome where she had a private 
audience with Pope John Paul II. Serving 
as Prioress helped Sister Karen further 
develop administrative and personal skills 
that have proven valuable in her current 
ministry at Grand Valley Catholic 
Outreach. Her greatest memories as 
Prioress: listening with an open heart, 
overseeing the monastery’s finances, 
soliciting donations, journeying with 
Sisters during their declining years, and 
thanking our many donors. 

Sister Karen Bland, OSB
Prioress from 1995-1999

Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan, OSB
Prioress from 1982-1986

{Sister Story}
Six Living Prioresses

An Expansion for our Aging Sisters

A Young Leader

  An Academic Meets a Future Saint 

A Prioress’s role in our community is essential. She balances stability and growth and ensures all Sisters’s voices are 
heard. According to St. Benedict, the Prioress is “to hold the place of Christ in the monastery.” (RB 2:2) . Each of the 
nineteen women who have held this important position for the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago made significant 
contributions in service to God’s people. In this issue of Sacro Speco, six living Prioresses reflect on their experiences.

Sister Ann Sharp's years as Prioress were 
marked by her kindness, warmth, and 
attention to each sister and her support of 
the variety of their ministries. 
Additionally, during this period, St. Joseph 
Court Infirmary was planned, built, and 
introduced as the “new” home for our 
aging Sisters who formerly lived on the 
Monastery’s second floor. Also, the Sisters 
began driving themselves to their 
ministries and appointments. In 1978, the 
Altar Bread Department closed and 
the Archives began in that second-floor 
room above the laundry where 

Sister Vivian Ivantic was appointed the 
Community Archivist. Additionally, the 
Sesquimillennium of St. Benedict 
(480-1980) marked many community 
celebrations worldwide for all 
Benedictines. Key Peace and Justice 
initiatives took place during Sister Ann’s 
term including the establishment of a 
Benedictines for Peace local chapter. 
Additionally Sister Miriam Wilson was 
respected for her work as chaplain at Cook 
County Jail, and Sister Judith Beaumont 
practiced civil disobedience by protesting 
the Trident nuclear submarine.



Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB
Prioress from 2007 -2015
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As the current Prioress, Sister Judith 
Murphy understands that in Benedictine 
communities all members are to be 
involved in decision making. Historically 
when Sisters entered religious life they 
were likely drawn to the ministry of 
teaching in which the Sisters engaged. 
Many of the Sisters, including Sister Judith, 
are former teachers and principals. Much of 
our ministry has evolved into less 
institutional or spiritually based ministries. 

We strive to serve where there is need. Our 
Sisters have worked in homelessness, 
immigration, spiritual direction, and 
counseling, parish ministry and many other 
ministries; some Sisters continue in these 
works today. Some of these works were 
concurrent with teaching in parishes and 
our academies. The Sisters's work continues 
to be rooted in Benedictine spirituality and 
in our call to seek God in prayer and 
community, serving where there is need.

    
Sister Jane Smith’s predecessor, Sister 
Karen, applied for a grant to assess the 
condition and the usage of our 
buildings in Chicago and Colorado. When 
funds were received, Sister Jane hired 
consultants to help set the direction of the 
community in a guided year of study fol-
lowed by a six month period of 
deliberation. The outcome was difficult: a 
decision to close our Academy in Cañon City 
and sell the property. 

During the remainder of her first term and 
into her second, she oversaw the 
redistribution of goods and assets, the 	
relocation of the Cañon Sisters, and the 
closing of the corporation of Saint 	
Scholastica Academy- in Cañon City. These 
challenging years were important steps 
necessary to fund our Sisters’s retirement 
and allow our community to downsize with 
dignity.

Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
2015-Current

Sister Jane Smith, OSB
Prioress from 1999-2007

     
During Sister Patricia Crowley’s first term 
as Prioress, she served on the board of the 
Leadership Conference of Women 
Religious (LCWR).  At that time, the Vatican 
conducted an historic Apostolic Visitation of 
Women Religious “to look into the quality 
of the life of religious women in the United 
States” as well as a Doctrinal Assessment of 
LCWR. The Benedictine Sisters of Chicago 
were the first U.S. Benedictine community 
the Visitators saw. She recalls the 
tremendous support other Benedictines, 
laity, and clergy gave the community.  
During her second term, she was elected to 
the office of President for the Conference 
of Benedictine Prioresses (CBP). In this role, 
she was a delegate to the Communionis 
Internationalis Benedictinarum (CIB),

the international organization for 
Benedictine women, with whom she 
traveled to Rome, West Africa, France, and 
Brazil. However, it was journeying with her 
own Sisters in illness and death that she 
treasures most from her tenure. In 2011, 
the year-long celebration of the 150th 
anniversary of the Benedictine Sisters 
settling in Chicago brought joy and 
renewal for the community. Unfortunately, 
in continuation of the work that Sisters 
Karen and Jane began in assessing the 
needs of the future of the community, 
Sister Patricia and the community made the 
hard choice to close St. Scholastica 
Academy-Chicago. This was, indeed, her 
greatest challenge as Prioress.

An Expansion for our Aging Sisters

  A Time of  Change

   International Benedictines

 A Time of  Inclusion

For the past 157 years, the many Prioresses of the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago have made meaningful and 
lasting contributions within our own community. We are forever grateful for their service. 
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Photos, top row, left to right, 1) 2013 Alumnae with Dr. Lynne Farmer at the SSA reunion in Chicago, 2) Alumnae are pictured with second 
from left Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB and Andrea Ciccone '53 (center) in the Chapel following Alumnae Mass; Second row, left to right, 1) 50th 
reunion SSA grads (1968) take a tour of the Monastery and School and pose for a photo, 2) 1953 Alumnae pause for a photo with 
Sister Callista Kaley, OSB following Mass 3) Sister Judith Murphy, OSB, and 1968 Alumna grab a quick photo in the Chapel; 
Third row, l to r, 1) 1983 SSA Alumnae during cocktail hour at reunion and 2) 1988 Alumnae are all smiles at the reunion dinner; 
Bottom row at cocktail hour of SSA reunion Chicago, l to r, 1) 1958 Alumnae 2) 1948 Alumnae and 3) Kathlyn Myers (left) with 2008 Alumnae.

St. Scholastica Alumnae & Teachers Reunite



St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago
Father James A. Colleran, son of deceased 
Elizabeth Hartigan Colleran (1928), brother 
of Sheila Clerkin (1956), Mary Louise 
Baldwin (1971), Colleen Smyrniotis (1973),
deceased Regina Ernst (1975), Eileen Wright 
(1977) and Kathleen Timotijevic (1983)
Sister Ann Ida Gannon, BVM, sister of Sister 
Joan Gannon, OSB (1940)
Loretta Williams Downes (1941) (deceased 
1/10/2018*), sister of deceased 
Margaret Williams McNamara (1943)
Patricia Moran Hiassen (1945) 
(deceased 6/16/2016*)
Robert Hiassen, son of deceased 
Patricia Moran Hiassen (1945)
Roxanne Stephan O’Brien (1948) (deceased 
9/24/2014*)
Betty Horan O’Grady (1948) 
(deceased 9/19/2012*)
Mary “Ginny” Fitzpatrick Cronin-Wadden 
(1949) (deceased 7/18/2017*), mother of 
Maureen Cronin Tamillow (1969) and 
Brigid Cronin (1978)
Joanne Molony Hopkinson (1951), sister of 
Mary Ellen Brady (1946)
Margaret Eiden Stein (1953), sister of Barbara 
Eiden Gauer (1952)
June Bland, sister-in-law of Sister Karen Bland, 
OSB (1954)
Robert Borchers, husband of deceased Bridget 
Hennessey (1956), brother of Judith Borchers 
(1958) and Amy Borchers Ewert (1964)

Thomas F. Hogarty, husband of 
Marge McCluskey Hogarty (1956)
Ed Jacobs, husband of 
Janet McDonald Jacobs (1957)
Mary Ellen Andries Stuermer (1957)
Julianne Benedict Derken (1958)
Mary Ellen Mahoney Graf (1958), sister of 
Joanne Mahoney Schwabe (1950)
Ellen Quinn Holian-Mykrantz (1958)
Nancy Joan Langelund Sedin (1958), sister of 
Patricia Langelund Funk (1961)
Jennifer Bland Lugiai (1958), mother of 
Michele Lugiai (1981) and sister of 
Sister Karen Bland, OSB (1954)
Marie Elaine Carr Rigby (1960), mother of 
Debby Rigby-Rose (1980) and aunt of
Kathleen Supsic (1967)
Kathleen Reed (1963)
George Seidenbecker, husband of Anne Nickel 
Seidenbecker (1963), brother-in-law of
Mary Nickel Dahlberg (1965) and 
Nancy Nickel (1972)
Ann Gaffke Kavanaugh (1968) (deceased 
5/28/2014*), sister of deceased 
Judith Gaffke Hedberg (1961)
Joan Helen Meersman, mother of 
Anne Gorman (1969), Patricia Meersman 
(1973), Jean Dorsch (1974), Virginia Campbell 
(1975), Susan Tebbetts (1978), Lynn Salinas 
(1984), and Kay Szramek (1986)
Laura Kraman, daughter of 
Mary Burke Siemsen (1970)

Jillian Elizabeth Hansen, daughter of 
Cecelia Crook VanOver (1972)
Kathleen M. Walsh Deger (1973), sister of 
Patricia Walsh Pindelski (1968) and 
Mary Walsh Olszewski (1970)
Maureen Shockey Wells (1973), sister of 
Bridget Shockey Turner (1972)
John Spellman, brother of Sharon Spellman 
(1977), Mary Spellman (1979), 
Kathleen Spellman Susman (1981), and 
Deborah Spellman Eappen (1983)
Patricia Hanlon, mother of Mary Anne Hanlon 
Newman (1983)
Ignacio C. Córdova, father of Susana Gegner 
(1984) and Cindy Pelrine (1987)
Claire Eileen Owen, mother of 
Elizabeth Owen Smith (1997)

St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City
Carolyn Weaver Duncan (1948), sister of 
Marian Weaver Darling (1953)
Faith McMahon Smith (1955)
Jennifer Bland Lugiai, mother of 
Melissa Lugiai Rhines (1987)

The above represents notices received 
June 1, 2018-November 1, 2018.
* Denotes that death was prior to June 1, 2018, 
but we only received notice of their death in 
the last five months.

Left to right: 1) SSA Cañon City pre-reunion lunch at the Bean Pedaler coffee shop in 
August 2018. Left to right: Mercedes (Torres) Downie '96, Alycia McKone Cantrell '96, 
Mrs.Sally Feith, Shelli Bland '97, and Sr. Benita Coffey, OSB. 2) Sister Benita, Sister Amy 
Campbell, OSB, Mercedes (Torres) Downie '96, and Alycia McKone Cantrell '96 snap a 
selfie when these Alumnae visited St. Scholastica Monastery in July 2018.

In Memoriam   

E ach year the Abbey Events Complex hosts an Alumni Weekend in Cañon City the third weekend in August. This year 
Sister Benita Coffey, OSB attended and was also invited to join SSA Cañon City Alumnae for lunch with former school 

nurse Mrs. Sally Feith prior to the Abbey Reunion events. It was especially memorable as Mercedes (Torres) Downie '96 and 
Alycia McKone Cantrell '96 had made a trip out to Chicago in July to reconnect with Sister Amy Campbell, OSB who at 98 is 
unable to travel. Sister Benita enjoyed both events, for twice the fun with the Alumnae both in Chicago and in Cañon City!

Cañon City 2018 Reunion

St. Scholastica Alumnae & Teachers Reunite

9
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Mother Frances Knapp, OSB 
1861-1862

Mother Nepomucene Ludwig, OSB 
1862-1866

Sister Ann Sharp, OSB 
1978-1982 

Mother Adelaide Rabida, OSB 
1941-1953

Mother Theresa Krug, OSB 
1868-1877; 1888-1902

 Great Chicago Fire 1871

Mother Philomena Linbeck , OSB              
1909-1921

Mother Imelda Fischer, OSB 
1921-1941 

Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan, OSB 
1982-1986

Sister Mary Benet McKinney, OSB 
1986-1995

Mother Antonia Herman, OSB 
1866-1868

New School Building for 
St. Scholastica Academy, 

Chicago 1925

St. Joseph Court Infirmary 
wing is built for Monastery 

1980

The Prioresses of  the     
1861

1925

1980
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Mother Laura Walker, OSB 
1953-1965 
Vatican II

Mother Jean Marie Matern, OSB 
1965-1971

Sister Colette Westrick, OSB 
1971-1978

Mother Theresa Krug, OSB 
1868-1877; 1888-1902

 Great Chicago Fire 1871

Mother Luitgardis Huber, OSB 
1877-1888

Mother Suitberta Vollmer, OSB 
1903-1909 

Sister Karen Bland, OSB 
1995-1999

Sister Jane Smith, OSB 
1999-2007

Mount St. Scholastica Academy 
Cañon City, Colorado 

founded 1890

Fine Arts Wing is built for 
St. Scholastica Academy, 

Chicago 1958

St. Scholastica Monastery 
and Academy in Chicago 

(in the same building)
Ridge Blvd. 1906 

Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB 
2007-2015

Sister Judith Murphy, OSB 
2015-current

Benedictine Sisters 
of Chicago celebrate 

150th Anniversary in 2011

Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago     
1890 1906

1958 1966

2011

Vatican II 1962-1965



Feast of St. Scholastica Mass
Sunday, February 10, 2019                                
10:30 a.m. 
To attend, contact:
Sister Judith Murphy, OSB, 773.764.2413 x230 

Crispina and Her Sisters: 
Women and Authority in Early Christianity
A presentation by Sister Christine Schenk, CSJ
Sunday, February 17, 2018                                
3:00 -4:30 p.m., free
Open to the public.
For more info, contact: Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
773.764.2413 x327
                                                                                       
National Catholic Sisters Week 2019:              
Movie Night
Celebrate #NCSW with us!
Monday, March 11, 2019, free
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 773.338.7063               

Discernment Retreat 
Friday, March 15-Sunday, March 17, 2019
Young women (18-50) are invited for a 
spring weekend Discernment Retreat.                            
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 773.338.7063 

Dreams and Spirituality 
Led by Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB 
Friday, March 29, 2019 7 - 9 p.m.  &
Saturday, March 30, 2019 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.
$65 suggested offering including lunch.
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, 773.764.2413 x374

World Labyrinth Day
20th Anniversary of St. Scholastica Monastery 
Labyrinth
Led by Oblate Dan Raven and 
Sister Mary Melady, OSB 
Saturday May 4, 2019 9 a.m. - 8 p.m.
To learn more, contact:
Sister Mary Melady, OSB, 773.764.2413 x231

For more spirituality programs 
and retreats, visit:
www.osbchicago.org/programs

Looking for support on your journey? 
Our Sisters also offer spiritual direction and 
counseling. For more information:
www.osbchicago.org/directionandcounseling

Join us for these upcoming events



 Prayer Ministry
We remember you in our daily prayers.

The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from 
June 1, 2018 through November 6, 2018

Memorials
In memory of these deceased members of 
the class of 1968:
Debbie Dariotis Dustman
Cindy Halpin Fairchild
Nora Fanelli
Mary Lou Nagler Hopkins
Ann Gaffke Kavanaugh
Colleen Carter Kelly
Katherine Kokosinski
Mary Ellen McGarry
Evelyn Purtell Miller
Barbara Hanley Minarcik
Marianne Minwegen
Patricia Hogan Moore
Jean Nicholl
Peggy O'Connor
Joan Pasterczyk 
Tracey Power
Switlana Romaniuk
Mary Knapstein Rutherford
Linda Landi Schar
Barbara Baker Schwind
Dona Steidele Small
Mary Anne Gorman Smith
Linda Conrad Tomas
Janice Tomcik
Mary Ellen Bell Weber
Jane Messett White
Class of 1968
In memory of Hardin Abrams
Judith Borchers
Ellen and Bill Galush
In memory of Paul, George and Herbert Alm
Renae Alm
In memory of Trudy Anderson
Patricia Campion
In memory of Magdalena Assinger
Helga Ruby
In memory of Ronald Baruffi
Ron and Karen Celesnik
In memory of William Francis Beane
Kathy and Jeff Caudill
In memory of Caroline Becker
Helga Ruby
In memory of Bob Begner
Patricia Hartmann
In memory of June Bland
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago

In memory of Robert Borchers
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Nancy Bryers
Ellen Burgess
Ellen and Bill Galush
Joanne Spata
In memory of Nancy Reinarts Branda
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Gabrielle Braun
Margaret Drugan
In memory of Carol Barrett Butler
Richard Butler
In memory of Father James Colleran
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Ignacio Córdova
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Lisa Vedrode Cramer
Holly Rumpel
In memory of Mary Elizabeth Connolly 
Crean
Frances Crean, RSM
In memory of Mary “Ginny” Fitzpatrick 
Cronin-Wadden
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Annie Cullen
Margaret Cullen
In memory of George Cullen, Sr.
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Sister Estelle Cullings, OSB
Susan Callahan
In Memory of Kathleen M. Walsh Deger
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Julianne Benedict Derken
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Loretta Williams Downes
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Carolyn Weaver Duncan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Marian Weaver Darling
In memory of Ann Dunning
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Charlene Balkin
In memory of Jack and Julie Evans
Don and Leslie Dickerson
In memory of deceased members of the 
Fitzgerald family
William Fitzgerald
In memory of Janet Ford
Suzanne Ford

In memory of Eugene L. and 
Severina Renie V. Gallo
Joanne Spata
In memory of Sister Ann Ida Gannon, BVM
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Lois Hayhurst Gaquin
James Gaquin, Jr.
In memory of Terrence Gleason
Lois Sweeney Gleason
In memory of Sister Joyce Gleeson, OSB
Suzanne Walsh
In memory of Mary Ellen Mahoney Graf
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Thomas E. Green
Therese M. Green
In memory of Patricia Hanlon
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Jillian Elizabeth Hansen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Emily Hartman
Nancy Bryers
In memory of Patricia Moran Hiassen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Robert Hiassen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Iris “Toni” Hillenbrand
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Ralph and Nancy Deptolla
Anita and John Dunn
Sandra Fasl
Marion and Joe Goetz
Steve and Pam Hillenbrand
Douglas and Peggy Person
Joyce Perso
Albert E. Santoni
Paul Santoni
Kevin and Kim Smith
Robert and Ann Stein
In memory of Patricia and Charles Hinni
Mary and John Yena
In memory of Margaret “Peggy” Hogan
Michael J. Hogan
In memory of Thomas F. Hogarty
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
LuAnne Jautz Feik
In memory of Ellen Quinn Holian-Mykrantz
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Joanne Molony Hopkinson
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Catherine Hopkinson
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In memory of Sheila Murphy Hulseman
Greta Rusk
In memory of Ed Jacobs
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Susan Jardien
Mary Lou Baldwin
In memory of deceased members of the 
Jerney family
Patricia Jerney
In memory of Dr. Ronald Johnson
Charlotte Johnson
In memory of Arlene Jorgensen
Mark Jorgensen
In memory of Anton Kaplan
Margaret M. Cullen
In memory of Frances Kaplan
Margaret M. Cullen
In memory of Ann Gaffke Kavanaugh
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Gary Klug
Mary Klug
In memory of Anna Knific
Eileen and Rudy Gallegos
Kathleen and Judy Kochevar
Kurt and Anna Marie Perse
Alice and Edward Skerjanec
In memory of Laura Kraman
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Maria Kreiling
Helga Ruby
In memory of Manfred Krupka
Juliana Krupka
In memory of Ed Landry
Angela Schroeder
In memory of Jerome Lanzel
Loretta Langton
In memory of Jennifer Bland Lugiai
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Frederick and Donna Bland
June and Stephen Bland
Judith Borchers
Nancy Bryers and Jean Slifer
Barbara Cullen
Margaret and Wayne Hanson
Patricia A. Levine
George and Helen McArdle
Sheila McGuire
Sherry Stansbury
In memory of Sister Catherine Lynch, OSB
Mary and John Yena
In memory of Victoria Piscitello Mallow
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of John Brendan Maloney
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Leah McCabe
Patricia Hartmann

In memory of Eugene McGuire
Amy and Scott Gilbert
In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Gordon 
McKenney
Patricia Martin
In memory of Charlotte McKenzie
Patricia Cielinski, OSB
Judith Zonsius, OSB
In memory of Joan Helen Meersman
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Jean Minelli
Michael and Debbie Cielinski
Patricia Cielinski, OSB
In memory of Anthony Peter Mitchell
Patricia Cielinski, OSB
In memory of Patricia Hogan Moore
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Robert Murray
Barbara Hickman
In memory of Ronald Murray
Kathleen Janessa
In memory of Liljana Nacevska
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Jackie LeSanche
In memory of Helen Nadziejko
Peg and Wayne Wagner
In memory of Joan Napoli
Ellen Ward
In memory of Roxanne Stephan O’Brien
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Hilda Odeh
Jackie LeSanche
In memory of Timothy O’Donnell
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mary and Charles Smoot
In memory of Betty O’Grady
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Claire Eileen Owen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Denise Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Helen Perse
Margaret M. Cullen
In memory of Richard (Dick) Perse
Margaret M. Cullen
In memory of Taylor Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Florence Piotrowicz
Donna Dehnert
In memory of Elizabeth Pirman
Mary Pirman
In memory of George Radacy
Susan Ernst
In memory of Kathleen Reed
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago

In memory of Kathleen M. Dorgan Rhea
Jerry Rhea
In memory of deceased members of the 
Rhodes family
Joseph Rhodes
In memory of Marie Elaine Carr Rigby
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sharon Rodie
Susan Ernst
In memory of Camille Sabia
Florence Sabia
In memory of Bonnie Saccucci-Perez
Seth Alexander
In memory of Gloria Marie Sanchez
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso
In memory of Elliott Satinover
Patricia Hartmann
In memory of Marianne Schwarz
Renae Alm
In memory of Nancy Langelund Sedin
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Julie and Bob Sawyer
In memory of George Seidenbecker
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of William Shane
Patricia Hartmann
In memory of Lawrence “Gene” Sharum
Frank H. Koers
In memory of Robert F. Skoronski
Uncle Pete Ministry
Sister Judith Zonsius, OSB
In memory of Faith McMahon Smith
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Marian Weaver Darling
In memory of Kevin Soder
Peg and Wayne Wagner
In memory of John Spellman
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Rosalie Stefan
Bob and Mary Bzik
In memory of Peg Eiden Stein
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Barbara Gauer
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In memory of Mary Ellen Stuermer
Diane Adler
Benedictine Sisters and Oblates of Chicago
Ann Cannon Miller
In memory of deceased members of the 
Sullivan family
John Wren
In memory of Darren Venn
Edward and Ann Phillips
In memory of Chet Vogrig
Eileen Moorman
In memory of Peter Vrdolyak
Wayne and Peg Wagner
In memory of Thomas Weber
Jean Weber
In memory of Maureen Shockey Wells
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Gerhard Welsch
Helga Ruby
In memory of Flo Wolfe
Charlene Balkin
In memory of deceased members of the 
Wren family
John Wren
In memory of David Zola
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
In memory of 
Sister Suzanne Zuercher, OSB
Valerie Stockmar
In memory of Scott Allen Zwolinski
Kardasz family

Special Occasions
In honor of Danette (Danny) Bergin on her 
86th birthday
Betty and Bud Chess
In honor of Sister Karen Bland and other 
OSB members who served at
St. George School, Chicago, Illinois
Joseph Rhodes
In honor of Sister Joan Gannon, OSB
Ellen Ward
In honor of Mary Ellen Molony Brady on 
her 90th birthday
Catherine Hopkinson
In honor of Thomas and Jaimie Caudill’s 
wedding
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
In honor of the SSA Chicago, Class of 1973
Catherine Sullivan
Jamie Ryan Thometz

In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB on 
her birthday
Thomas Auer
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
In honor of Katherine Gehrke on her 
special birthday
Sheila Kelly
In honor of Agnes Glavich on her 89th 
birthday
Josephine Krasovic
In honor of Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB on 
her 105th birthday
Mary and Bob Bzik
John and Joan Delisi
Patricia Finnegan
Eileen and Larry Klonowski
Ann and Robert Kneesel
James and Regina Murray
Dan Raven and Wencke Braathon
Patricia Prusa
Beth and Keith Self
In honor of Jackie LeSanche
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
In honor of Sister Victoria Marconi, OSB
Mary Louise Reuscher
In honor of Richard and Cynthia 
McCallister
Rob and Dina Bachta
In honor of Florence Sabia on her 85th 
birthday
Teresa and Richard Brown
In honor of siblings’ birthdays (Mary Jo, 
Ken, Patti, Francine, George, Sam, Judy, 
Steph, Lee, Mike, Cathy, and Steve)
Jeanne and Martin Stanton

     

Prayer Ministry-June 1, 2018 - November 6, 2018


If  you have a loved 
one that you would 
like the Sisters to 

remember in prayer, 
please share their 

names with us via the 
envelope 

provided in this 
newsletter.
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Note from the  
Director of  Development
Dear Friends,

As the new year begins, we look forward to a most blessed year, 
with you by our side. Your friendship and support continue to 
enable our Sisters to further their mission. Your partnership not 
only honor the past by caring for our retired Sisters, but also 
enables our religious community to continue in their ministry 
today. 
     We are especially thankful for your support of our recent 
appeal to protect the St. Scholastica Chapel from the ravages of 
time and weather. It is through your most generous response that 
we have been able to repair our roof, seal the envelope of the 
building and restore our damaged frescos. We deeply appreciate 
your continued support in helping us to provide a comfortable 
worship space for all. Please know we are truly grateful that 
together with you, we serve the people of God, in the spirit of the 
Gospel.

Wishing you a blessed 2019!

Gratefully yours,

Joanne Spata, Director of Development
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Message from the Prioress

The following foundations, organizations, and individual donors are listed in alphabetical order. Please see page 31 for a listing of 
those who donated to Uncle Pete’s Ministries.  A “+” cross indicates that the donor passed away this year. Every effort has been 
made to accurately acknowledge our donors’ gifts for the period of July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018. We apologize for any errors and 
encourage you to call any inaccuracies or omissions to our attention. Thank you!

Foundation Grants

Bernard Heerey Family Foundation
Carol Lavin Bernick Family Foundation
Community Foundation of St. Joseph 
County, Inc.
Helen Brach Foundation
Howard Dubin, Howard and Ursula 
Dubin Foundation
National Religious Retirement Office
Polk Bros. Foundation
SOAR! Sister Kathleen Lunsmann, IHM 

Businesses

Abt
A Professional Corporation
AIM Works, Inc.
AMITA Health
Arado Realty CC, L.P.
Belmont Yacht Club
Bearse Mfg. Co., Inc.
Bredemann Toyota in Park Ridge
C & C Power, Inc.
Chicago White Sox
Evanston Chamber of Commerce
Fabry, Inc.

First Bank & Trust
Fireside Restaurant 
Fortune Restoration
Gibson's Restaurant Group
John G. Shedd Aquarium
Lady Gregory's Irish Pub
Lambrecht's Jewelers, Inc.
Lynfred Winery
Maggiano's Little Italy
Metropolis Coffee Co.
National Center for Teachers 
Residencies
National Decorating Service, Inc.
Neurosurgery Group-St. Luke's Hospital

List of  Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018

  Dear Friends,

  We continue to be so very grateful for the gracious support of our many friends and 
  donors in so many ways.  Thanks to your very generous response to our appeal last year 
  the needed repairs to the roof over the chapel have been completed and the art restored.  

  In September we welcomed alumnae from SSA Chicago graduating classes (years ending in 3   
  and 8) for their Class Reunions. The Reunions are an occasion of great enjoyment and 
  reconnection among our Alumnae and between our former students, the Sisters and their  
  teachers. Together we have much about which to be pleased and proud as we hear what they  
  have done and are doing.

  We are beneficiaries of the kindness of many individuals and a number of foundations. To  
  name a few, The Bernard Heerey Family Foundation generously supports our Sisters with 
  specific health issues; while Serve Our Aging Religious (SOAR) thoughtfully provides 
  special equipment and furnishings for our retired sisters in St. Joseph Court. The National  
  Religious Retirement Office, which oversees and distributes the annual collection for retired 

religious Sisters and Brothers, also helps to support our aging Sisters. Meanwhile, the Helen Brach Foundation benefits our 
community through underwriting the cost of continuing education for some of our Sisters, to provide for our future. 

We are also grateful for our monastery's growing groups of Oblates in Chicago and in Colorado. These women and men study 
the teachings of St. Benedict and strive to live out the values of Ora et Labora, not as vowed members, but rather throughout 
their daily lives. Their commitment called "Oblation" is a a solemn promise. Our Oblates are a great support to us in many ways.

We are pleased to share with you our Annual Report.  Know that we hold all our friends and benefactors in our daily prayers.

Gratefully yours,

Judith Murphy, OSB
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018
Northlight Theatre
National Religious Retirement Office
Nuns 4 Fun
Roberts Plumbing, Inc.
Roeder Law Offices LLC
Royal Gorge Bridge & Park
Smith-Corcoran Funeral Home 
Tim Johnson Landscaping, Inc.
Uncommon Ground
VanDerBosch Plumbing Inc.  
Zielinski Companies

Estates
Judith Beaumont
Betty Finucane
Gina Glick
Emily Hartman

Organizational Donors
Mark R. Francis, CSV 
Catholic Theological Union
Class of 1967
Daughters of the American Revolution
Gracias Fair Trade
Knights of Columbus
Ignatian Spirituality Project
Old St. Pat's Women's Spirituality Group 
St. Gertrude Church
St. Mary of the Woods
St. Nicholas Parish
Solidarity Bridge
St. Peter Church
Rev. Thomas Franzman 
Univ. of St. Mary of the Lake
University of Detroit Mercy

Individual Donors
Anomymous
Janet Cullen Abowd
Patricia and Brian Abrams
Paz Aceron
Anne Ackermann and Edwin Frank
Kay Ackermann and Family
Diane C. Adler
Ellen Ahern
Margaret Cunningham Ahmann
Niaz and Shaheen Ahmed
May Ahn
Patricia and Mark Aijian
Janice Cotter Albert
Judith Alexander

Seth Alexander
Renae Alm
Meghan Alroth
James Altenbach
Therese and Thomas Altergott
Anthony and Jayne Altimari
John Amato
Matthew and Maria Ambre
Kathleen Beaven Amundson
Lisa Anastasia
Jeanne Anderson
Joanne Anderson
Kathleen and Robert Anderson
Sarah Andrews
Dorothy Andries
Janet and John Andrus
Christine Anenen
George Anichini
Mary Carole Cerney Annetti
Joseph J. Aragon
Janice Arcus
Mareon Arnold
Leila Arreguin-Matthews
Marie Arzer
Susan Aste
Glorianna Dominguez Atencio
Mary Jo Yunker Atkinson
Melina Reynoso Audinelle
Marjorie Auer
Thomas and Christina Auer
Claudette Austin and David Young
Maribeth Babler
Pamela J. Babler
Cynthia Bachmann
Margaret Backman-Boettjer
Georgiana Baer
Darlene Bailey
Danuta Bajda
Mary Beth Thornton Balcarcel
Mary Louise Baldwin
Edward Bales
Charlene Balkin
Marilyn Izzo Ballard
Patricia Ballard
Susan Bantz
Rebecca and Pat Barba
Linda and Greg Barnard
Mary Frances Ekstrom Barney
Gerri Barosso
Sharon and Larry Barr
Rev. James Barrett
Margaret Barron
Patricia Barry
Kathleen and Richard Barton
Heather Baum

Fatima Beach
Martha Beauchamp
Kathleen Beaulieu and James Peterson
Angela Beck
Mary Becker
Madeleine Belden
Theresa M. Belec
Katherine Bell
Jeanne Belz and John Masters
Diane C. Beninati
Carolyn Benson
Bonnie and Robert Benstein
Norbert and Virginia Bergmann
Juliet Bergner
Senator Arthur Berman
Robert and Sheila Berner
Diane and Mario Bertellotti
Kathleen and Theodore Beth
Paul and Suzanne Betts
Lauren Wolfgram Beuerlein
Stephen Bevans, SVD
Amy Bevilacqua
Roberta and Craig Bieganowski
Craig Bieganowski
Carol Bier-Laning
Jane K. Bishop
Carol Blaha
Frances Blake
Joan T Blake
Thomas and Diane Blake
Jane Blanchard
Bertha F. Blattner
Dr. Petra Blix and Dr. Benjamin Gruber
William and Cheryl Blum
Marjorie Boesen
Barbara Boland
Mary Beth and Michael Boland
Mary Ellen Bolt
Carmen Bona
Mary Jo Bona
Katherine Bond
JoAnn Bonwell
Joanne Bookstein
Judith Borchers
Robert Borchers
Sharon Bordui
Marilyn Borucki
Joanne Bosch
Barbara Anne Bowdish
Joseph  Bower
Margaret Bower
Carol Ann Bowler
Susan Bowles
Patrick Hagerty and 
Kimberly Boyce-Hagerty
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018
Daryl Boylan
Carol Boyle
Suzanne and William Braasch
Virginia Braasch
Dale Bradley
Mary Ellen Brady
Noreen Brady
Therese Brady
John Brady family
Lynn Brand
Gail A. Brandt
Sheila Brannen
Sally Noonan Bredemann
Kathleen and Matthew Brennan
Sheila Brennan
Christine Brennan Davis, Christopher 
Davis and Helen Rose Davis
Mary Jo and Bill Brewer
Maureen Brewer
Timothy and Marian Briggs
Barbara and Edward Bright
Paul and Carol Brimstin
Christine Britton
Judy and Larry Brod
Anne Brohan
Amy Brown
Carol Romano-Brown
Clint Brown
Julie Brown
Teresa and Richard Brown
Wilma and Claude Brown
Kathleen Bryers
Nancy P. Bryers and Jean Slifer
Barbara Bryja-Friery and Sean M. Friery
Patricia Anne Buard
Christella Killean Buchberger
Linda and Alan Buchner
Lillian and James Budzinski
Mary Kay and Kenneth Bueltmann
Debra Bunnell
Ellen Burgess
Barbara Burns
Dorothy Butcher
Edward and Bernadette Butina
Linda S. Butkovich
Thomas Butler
Linda Butzen
Judith Berger Byers
Joyce Byron
Robert and Mary Bzik
Mary Clare Cadieux
Michele Cafferkey
Ellen and John Cagney
Frank Calarco
Rosemary Calcagno

Donna Calderisi
Robert and Rita Callero
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
Juliana Campagna
Patricia Campion
Alycia Cantrell
Rev. Roger J. Caplis
Barbara J. Carlo
Barbara and Norman Carlson
Patrick Carpenter
Jane Carrell
Amy Carter
Eileen Carter
Margaret T. Casey
Noreen Casey and Tally Ferguson
Ellen Castille
Ludelle R. Castro
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
Mary Rose Cavanaugh
Patricia Cavanaugh
Bob and Sharon Cech
Ronald and Karen Celesnik
Helen Centa
Beth and Robert Cerrado
Gary and Carol Chaffee
Mary Chamernik
Yvonne Fayne Chan
Anne-Marie Chang, PhD
Kathleen K. and John A. Chapman
Paul and Cathy Chapman
Mariann Chase
Kevin Chears
Bud and Betty Chess
John and Anne Chibe
Elizabeth Christian
Jill Ann Chrobak
Andrea Ciccone
Joseph and Sally Cipolla
John and Joyce Cipolla
John and Patricia Ciprian
Francine Clark
Jean Clark
Brian Clarke and Margaret Feit Clarke
Mary Clarkson, Esq.
Geoffrey and Maribeth Clemm
Sheila Colleran Clerkin
Patricia Clifford
Mary Close
Edward C. and Mary A. Coffey
John J. and Patricia Coffey
Peter J. Coffey and Molly Cavanaugh
Thomas and Sharon Coffey
Maureen and Kevin Cogan
Suzanne and John Coggins and family
Edward and Josephine Colbach

Michael and Mary Jane Cole
Suzanne Stepan Coleman
Robert and Mary Pat Collins
Carol Collopy
John Colomer
Marie Kegermann Conaway
Rita M. Conlon
Larry and Judi Connolly
Patricia Connolly
Bill and Natalie Conrardy
Will Conrardy
Marilyn Considine
Ralph and Constance Considine
John K. and Nicolette Conway
Kenneth and Barbara Cooper
Patricia Corcoran
Susana Cordova
Robert and Elizabeth Cornella
Adriana Correa
Marilyn Huck Cotteleer
Denise Coughlin and Ralph Levy
Fr. Daniel P. Coughlin
Beth and Jeff Cousins and family
Patricia Cowhey and George Courtney
John and Mary Coyle
James and Geraldine Coyne
Robert and Rosalie Crabbe
Lawrence and Kathleen Cramm
Cathryn Lynn Crane
Frances Crean, RSM
Peggy and Scott Crompton
Donald H. and Karen L. Cronauer
Patricia Crossin
Marilyn Crow
Alice F. Crowley
Jeanne Crowley
Joseph P. and Patricia K. Crowley
Mary Crowley
Tom V. Crowley
Margaret Farrow Crumley
Laura Cruz
Tom and Judith Culcasi
Margaret Cullen
Edward  and Barbara Cunningham
Mary M. Cunningham
Mary Alice Cuny
Denis Curran
Marguerite Cusick
Paula Valenti Cutro
Carol Czapar
Mary and Joseph Czuba
Wilfredo and Millie Dacuycuy
John Dainauskas
Dennis and Daryl D'Amato
Mary Jane and Joseph D'Amore
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T hank you for partnering  
        with us in ministry

Ralph Dangelmaier
Kathleen Kilday Daniels
Mary Rohrer Danner
Maxwell Davis and Beth Boosalis Davis
Harry De Smet
Mary Kay Deany
Dolores Deasy
Betty DeCarlo
Judith and William DeGiulio
Phil and Lois DeGiulio
Donna Dehnert
Bonnie Delahanty
Genevieve Delana
John and Joan Delisi
Pat A. DeMars
Mary Beth Dentzer
Mary E. Desmond
Colleen DesRosiers
Suzanne and Leo Devarenne
Joan M. Dian
Jackie Steurich DiBenedetto
Catherine Witwer Diblik
Leslie and D. E. Dickerson
James and Mary Jo DiDomenico
Ann Dieter
Leo and Kathleen Dietlin
Tom and Florence Dietrich
Geraldine Spizziri Disselhorst
Drew and Sandy Dixon
Annette Dluger
Therese Dokman
Anne Lock Dolan
Jean Dolan
Patricia Olson Dolan
John and Barbara Donnelly
Denise Donofrio
Kathryn Donoval
Mary Ann Ryan Dooley

Renata Dooley
John Dorgan
Peter Doris, MD
Margaret Dory
Erin and Matthew Doubleday
Sheila Ann Dougherty, PBVM
Mercedes Downie
Mary C Doyle
Maureen Doyle
Michael and Marie Doyle
Philip and Kathleen Dramisino
Bernadine Drasler
Marguerite Drasler
Dr. Denis and Barbara Drennan
Tom Drexler
Margaret Drugan
Lisa Duarte
Jerome and Joan Duffy
John and MichelleDunne
Joseph Dunne and Patricia Urbanus
Jacqueline Dupon
Suzanne Dupre
Marie Ho Durkin
Phyllis Duzmal
Julia McGarrity Dye
Deborah and Sunny Eappen
James and Kathleen Eaton
Marianne Eberhardt
Nancy Hayes Ebner
Mary Eckel
Linda Edson
Catherine and William Eggebrecht
Kathy Egloff
Ralph Egloff
Donald and Jean Ehlert
Robert and Mary Anne Eichhorn
Victoria Eiden
Michael and Rita Eischen

Mary Ellingsen
Georgianne B. Ellis
Terri Ellis
Karen Ellwanger-Snyder
Eleanore McCarthy Emerick
Erin Dunn Emerle
Rose Mary Engle
Joan Erjavec
Louis Erjavec
Ray and Patty Erjavec
Madge Erlenbaugh
Susan Ernst
Ulrike Erwin
Rowena Escobar
Mary Hugh Escudero
Amy and Thomas Ewert
John Fairchild
Fellendorf Family
Evelyn Van Hulle Fardoux
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joanne Farrell
LuAnne Feik
Marilyn Feiner
Nancy Feldheim
Madeline Felton
Tonya Fennell
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
Patty and Eric Fess
Mary Jo Festle
Frances Fiedler
Marilyn C. Fields
Richard Fields
Sally Fieth
Ann Marie Fink
Mary Alice Finnan
Edward and Carol Finnegan
Patricia Finnegan
Kathleen FioRito



Other ways to Partner with Us in Mission
Pray for the Benedictine Community
Please keep the Sisters, Oblates, Alumnae, and friends in your prayers. Your prayer support helps sustain us!
Monthly Donor
Automatic monthly donations are an easy way to support the Sisters.  To learn more about making donations directly from 
your checking account or credit card, please contact us. 
Matching Gifts
Many employers sponsor matching gift program that match, double, or even triple any charitable contributions that their 
employees make. Consider asking your Human Resources Department.
Donor-Advised Fund DAR
As a registered 501(c)(3) charity, the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago are legally able and truly grateful to accept your 
thoughtful donation through your Donor-Advised Fund.
IRA Charitable Rollover
A deeply appreciated donation and a major tax benefit all in one! If you are 70 ½ plus, you can make a transfer directly from 
your IRA to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago. This gift will not only save you tax on the donation you transfer, but it also 
counts toward your required minimum distribution.
Appreciated Stock
Your kindness through the donation of Stock will not only help support the Sisters, but may also lower your Capital Gains 
Taxes.
Memorial Gifts
Families may choose to name the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago as their preferred recipient for a memorial tribute, instead of 
flowers. Pre-printed envelopes are available for the funeral home. 
Memorial Card
At your request, a lovely card can be sent to the bereaved, expressing your sympathy and notifying them that a donation was 
made in memory of their loved one. 
Celebration or In Honor of Someone Special
A thoughtful gift for the person who has everything; a donation in their honor to the Sisters. Or, you may consider stating, “In 
lieu of gifts, a donation to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago may be made”. An acknowledgment card on your behalf will be 
sent to the honoree.  
Of course all donors, deceased loved ones, and honorees will be listed in Sacro-Speco and remembered daily in the Sisters’ 
prayers. 
Questions? Contact Joanne Spata, Director of Development, at 773-764-2413, ext. 233 or jspata@osbchicago.org.
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Eileen and Gordon Fitch
Denise Fitzgerald
Edward and Christine Fitzgerald
Peter and Mary Fitzgerald
William J. Fitzgerald
Kevin Fitzpatrick
Jack and Mary Ann Flessner
Deborah Flynn
Marion Flynn
Loretta Fong
Virginia Fontana
Diane Ford
Suzanne Ford
Maryanne Forde
Chris Fox and Irene O'Ryan-Fox
Luanne Fox
Jeanne E. Frazel
Rosemary Frazel
Joan Frazier
Nancy Frazier
Paul and Frances Fredricks
Claire and Michael French
Dottie French

Gloria Frett
Carrie and Richard Frey
Corene Frick
Kim and Joseph Friesl
Margery and Richard Frisbie
Joyce and Robert Fucik
Thomas and Melissa Fuechtmann
Kathleen Furey
Edward Furgat
Janet Furman
Karen Gagel
Paul and Virginia Gaiser, Jr.
Sarah and Marion Gajek
Caryl Ann Galassini
Loretta Gallagher
Mary Gallagher
Maureen Gallagher
Bridget Gallegos
Kathleen Gallichio
Piero Gallinella
William and Ellen Galush
Gayle Gambill
James Gaquin, Jr.

Joe and Ruth Garcia
Michael Garcia, OP
Jeff Gardner
Margaret Garrity and Paul Norden
Monique Paul  Garrity
Patricia Garrity
Susan Holmes Gassen
Janice Gast
Barbara Gauer
Grace and Michael Gaughan
Sandy and Phil Gaynor
C. Griffith Gehrke
Geraldine A. Gehrke
Katherine Gehrke
Karen Gerena
Kristine Germar
Joan Patricia Gertie
Thomas and Mary Gibbons
Andrea Palazon  Gilbert
Scott and Amy Gilbert
Gail Gill
Hope Gillespie
Linda Gillogley
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018
Margaret Vendetti Gindro
Vivian Gingras
Mary Ann Ginocchio
Lauren Giometti
Lois Glab
Edward and Mary Ann Glach
Agnes Glavich
Lois Gleason
Mary Catherine Lampe Gleason
Mary Gliva
Joseph and Mary Ann Godec
Connie Counts Godfrey
Clareece Godt
Most Rev. Raymond E. Goedert
Susan Goedke and Christine Woodard
Barbara Rogers Goepel
Col. R. G. Golash
Donald Goldenson
Lee Goldfine and Rosa Rizzato
Dianne Goldman
Jill Goldsmith
Homer and Ruth Gonzalez
Michele Gordon
Anne Gorman
Mario and Neny Gotanco
Ruth Takeda Gottner
Jeffery Gottstein
Ann Marie Gradishar
Kathleen Graff
Phyllis Graham
Marilyn Graybill
Janice Graziano and Joanne Anderson
Joseph B. Green
Linda and Richard Green
Mary Jo Green
Evan Greenbaum and Elizabeth Pappano
Barbara Greenwood
Mary Alice Griesinger
Mary Frances Groark
Anne Marie Grogan
Katherine Grossenbacher
Kathleen Grossman
Therese Gruber DSouza
Ivette Guarin
Lois Guerin
Janet Lyn Guerrero
Brigitte and John Guffey
Mary Guidotti
Thea Gunnarson
William and Christina Guswiler
Doris Haas
Doreen Hahn, CPA, CMA
Melissa Hajdu
Cynthia Hajost
Erica Hall

Martin and Chris Halleran
Lisa Halpin
Marilyn Halvorsen
Benedict and Rachel Hane
Claire Hanlon
Maureen Hanlon
Marianne Hannaford
Judy Hanson
JoAnn Harano
Roger Hardy
Thomas and Ellen Hardy
Debbie and Tom Harmon
Margaret Harmon
James and Kristin Harrington
Mary Ann Harrington
Mark and Joan Harris
Emily L. Hartman
Patricia Hartmann
Dolores E. Harwas
Fran Harwas
Moira Hathcock
Vernon and Marge Hattrup
Janet Y. Hayes
Margaret A. Hayes
Nadine Hayes
Mary Ellen and John Healey
Margaret Healy
Maureen Healy
Margaret Heaphy and Michael O'Grady
Marilee Hegarty
Michael and Kristi Hegarty
Patricia Heidkamp
Richard and Ann Heidkamp
Alice Heigel
Patricia Hein
Patricia A. Heineman-Vernon
Elizabeth Heintz
Marguerite Heinz
Pamela and John Heinz
Julianne Henington
Jane Hennessey
Catherine Hennessy
Janice Hennessy
Mary Ann and Fred Henning
Margaret and Daniel Henrick
Robert Henry
Leroy Herrick
Ralph Herrman
Linda Herrmann
Barbara Hertz
Jeanette and Carmen Hesselberg
James and Kathryn Hillenbrand
Carol Schmidt Hines
Marilyn Hines
Janet Hinkley

Mary Hinrichs
William and Marietta Hipskind
Janet Hitzman
Mary Lynne and Douglas Hixson
Tom and Kathie Hoban
Tian Hock and Demetria Yu
Hugh and Margaret Hodur
Jessica Hoerman
Marlene Hoffman
Lynn M. Hoffmann
John D. and Mary Ann Hofherr
Chris and Susan Hofstad
Michael J. Hogan
Dorothy Holland
Susan Holland
Jan and Bill Holmes
Kristine Homan
Melissa Ann Hooper-Beaty
Dr. William and Deborah Hopkinson
Lynn Hopman
Roy and Nancy Horton
Vincent Hotton
Donna Marie Houha
John Hourihane, Jr.
Sylvia Hourihane
John and Laura Howard Family 
Colette Howard
Donald Howe
Judith Howe
Phil and Virginia Hoyt
Mary Ellen Hrutka
Frederick Huebner
Tim Hughes
Rosanne Hugunin
Ann Hull
Thomas Hulseman and Esteban Diaz
Joan Hummel
Barbara Huss
Fay and Joseph Hutsky
Kathryn Hynds
Matthew Hyser and Sonia Verges-Hyser
Richard and Sandra Ides
Rosemary Iglewski
Marilyn and Jose Infante
Cliff and Liz Ireland
Dr. John Isaacs
Barbara Isaacson
Theresa Isaacson
Noreen Ishak
Ketura Isidor and Daniel Dor, Jr.
Paul F. Ivantic
William Ivantic
Frances Jackovich
Deborah Jackson
Susan Jaksa
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Frank J. Jallits
Loretta and Charles James
Kathleen Janessa
Jim and Barbara Jank
Judith Janowiak
Frank Jarc
Susan Jardien
Mary Jarger
Geri Jarzombek
Helen M. Jascoviak
June Jasek
Eileen Jasper
Teresita and Fernando Jatico
Kenneth and Margaret Jelonek
Waring Jenkins
Kathleen and Jeffrey Jensen
Patricia Hoyland Jerney
Patricia Doriot Jersin
Mary Ann Jewell
Mary Patras Jewers
Bruce and Louise Jewett
John Jirasek
Betty and Gary Johnson
Charlotte Johnson
Cynthia Johnson
Sheila Johnson
Chris and Angela Johnston
Patricia & Bruce Jones
Judy Joy
Patricia and Robert Joyce
Jean M. Juarez
Karen Tobin Juneman
Dorothea Jung
Marguerite Jung
Mary Jung
Bob Jung
Patricia Justice
Amarylis Kaba-Young and Timothy Young
Joseph and Mary Ellen Kadleck
Herman B. Kamlage
Kathryn Kane
David Kaplan
Mary Fran and William Karanikolas
Patricia Kardasz
Bernard Karpinski
Eileen Kaser
Carole and Don Kash
Maureen Kaucher
Maryl Kavanagh
Karen Kave
Mary G. Kaye
Denise Kearney
Dolores Keating
Lucy Keating

Paula Keating
Barbara Keeley
Jeffrey Kehl
Raymond and Susan Kehm
Carole Kelly
Eileen Kelly
Joanne and Michael Kelly
Kathleen G. Kelly and Joseph E. Auer
Nancy E. and Paul W. Kelly
Patricia Kelly
Sheila Kelly
Christine L. Kempf
Eileen and Edward Kennedy
Mary Kaye Kennedy
Mary Jane and James Kenny
Philip and Gaye Kenny
Jody Kent-Briner
William Kenter
Penny Kerndt
Elizabeth Kettler
Carol Keyes
Robin M. Keyes
Rita Killean
Tom Killoran
Geraldine Kilsdonk
Marcy Kim
Starr Kimeck
Mary Therese Kinder
Carroll and Stephen King
Jeanne Klaiber
Susan Kleidorfer
Donald Klein
Lawrence and Eileen Klonowski
Bob Kloos
Mary Klug
Helen Knapp
Katherine Kneesel
Robert and Ann Kneesel
Thomas and Elizabeth Kneesel
Carol Knoerzer
Judith Knorst
John Knox and Mary Jean
Marilyn Knox
Julia Kobliska
Glenn R. Koch
Virginia Koerber
Frank Koers
Barbara Kohn
Gary and Mary Ann Kono
Ralph and Linda Korn
Mary and Casimir Kotowski
Ann Marie Kotre
Rose and Frank Kottak
Lorraine Kottra

Kathleen Kotula
Paula Kowalkowski
Catherine Kowalske
Rosemarie Kowols
Lois Kozeny
Bernard and Martha Krall
Edward and Laurie Krall
William and Marilyn Krall
James and Cynthia Kramer
Linda Kramer
Diane Kraml
Bernice Krasovec
Raymond and Josephine Krasovic
James and Carla Krcmarik, III
Eugenia and Gilbert Krebill
Joan L. Krebs
Robert Kressin
Kathleen Krieger
Robert and Marian Kritzler
Steve Krol and Greg Raub
Diane Kroll
Editha Krueger, MD
Paula Krupka
Rosemary Kuga
Darlene Kula
Judith Marie Kula
Gerry and Gunars Kulans
Mary Kulinski
Richard and Nancy Kunnert
Margaret Kustermann
Kay and John Kyle
Dennis and Mary LaLiberty
Albert La Mere
Jacqueline Labahn
Kimberly and Robert LaDeur
Mona and Richard Ladner
Phillip and Margaret Lainson
Joan M. Lakebrink
Karen LaManna
Ann Lamas
Christopher and Caroline Lambert
Mary Lambert
Carla Parrilli Lambrechts
Carole Landrum
Mark Langhenry
Rev. Karl Langsdorf
James Langton, Jr.
Joan Lanteigne
Angela Lapid
Mary Ottenheimer Laport
Janice and Paul Larson
Colleen Kolstad Laske
Charmain Later
Lynn Ann Laughlin



Sister Agnes Kelly, OSB enjoys gardening with her 
great-niece Magda Sacco as well as art class and, 
of course, singing as her former students may 
remember from Glee Club.

Thanks to your prayers, donations, and volunteer 
time, we are able not only to care for our elder 
Sisters's basic needs, but also provide them with 
programs like music, theater, art, and gardening 
that enrich their days. We are deeply grateful.

Your Gifts Support 
our Elder Sisters

				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018

Victoria Van Ellin Lavigne
Maureen Lawler
Gael Deany Laymon
Kathleen Leahy
Bryan and Karen LeBlanc
Judith Lee
Richard A. Lee
William and Carolyn Leece
Roger and Jean Leed
Dan and Margaret A. Leetch
Kathryn LeJeune
Patricia Lenihan-Barbee
Joan Lentino
Joseph Lentino
John and Mary Leonetti
Mary Lerps
Jacquelean LeSanche
Thomas and Sheila Letscher
Jack and Theresa Levy
Jeffrey and Mary Ann Liautaud
Jane Brannock Lidgus
James and Catherine Liggett
John Lillig
James Lindsay and Pamela Grout
John and Clara Littau
Marianne Littau and Jean O'Keefe
Philip Lo Dolce
Mary Jo Roth LoBianco
Ruth G. Lochner
Virginia Lock
Wayne and Patricia Lofthouse
Judith and Edward Logue, Jr.
Stephen and Margaret Lombardo
Tucker and Julie Loosbrock
Danuta and Herbert G. Lopatka
Jane and Richard Lorenz
Jane and John LoSasso
Kathryn-Jane Lucero

Joseph A. Lucia Jr.
Lois and Tom Lucia
Leilani Luell
Paula Luft
Jennifer Lugiai +
Patricia Lund
Patricia McGann Lundblad
Barbara and George Lynch
Mary Lynch Maloney
Julie Ann Lynk
Mary Anne Lynskey
Joan MacDonald
Mary E. MacDonald
Fred and Ruth Mackeben
Maria and Robert MacKenzie
James Mackey and Nancy Wilcox
Alice Madden
Mary and John Madden
Mary Ellen Madden
Mary Maddux
Barbara Mahany
Norene T. Mahoney
Anne Majewski, M.D.
Mary Kay Blake Majewski
Art and Theresa Malinowski
Marcia Mally
Francis J. Maloney
James and Judith Maloney
Mary Lou Farrell Maloney
Mike and Mary Maloney
Virginia Malter
Catherine Russell Mannering
Mary Catherine Ginnelly Manning
Gina Tuzi Manrique
Lisabeth Mantz
Sarah Ann Maraccini
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Catherine Marciniak

Stephen and Marilyn Marconi
Carol and Tony Marcou
Mary Marek
Maureen Marley
Joseph Marren
Mary Marren +
Michael Marsden
Elizabeth Marsh
Arlene Martin
Larry and Mary Jo Martin
Maureen Martin
Patricia Martin
Carlos Martinez and Patricia Lechowicz
Carmela Martino
Joan and Leo Marubio
Dr. Sam and Martina Marzo
Carmen Maso
MaryAnne Mathews
Peggy Matson
Mary Matthei
Anne Matz
Judith Matz
Paul G. Matz
Marynell and George Mayfield
Janice and John Mayr
Judy Whalen McAvoy
Margaret and Alan McCall
Thomas and Diane McCall
Richard George and Cynthia McCallister
Wilma McCallister +
Charles McCann
Kathleen Ryan McCarthy
Megan McCarthy
David and Dorothy McCarty
Gabrielle McCauley
Kathleen McChesney
Robert and Patricia McClelland
Margaret and Steven McCormick
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Anne Marie Quinlan McDermott
David and Teryl McDermott
Mary Ann and Dennis McDermott
Kevin and Brenda McDevitt
Marjorie McDevitt
Sister Mary C. McDonagh, R.S.M.
Elise Wolfgram McDonald
Kevin McDonald and Judy Chan
Theresa McGeary Hill
Janet Heiser McGivern
Joan McGoldrick
Peter and Catherine McGovern
Patricia McGrady
Patrick and Mary Ellen McGrath
Sheila Ellen McGuire
Dorothy Tyler McGurn
Evilin McHugh
Jane McHugh
Alexander and Judith McIntosh
Marilyn Sieben McIntosh
Marilyn McKeown
Gillian McLaughlin
Philip McLaughlin
Carole and John McMahon
Linda McMillan
A. J. McNamara and M. E. McNamara
Bill McNamara
Dave McNamara
John Dennis McNamara
Kathleen McNamara
Kevin McNamara
Maureen McNamara
Mike and Andrea McNamara
Terry McNamara
Linda and Thomas McNeely
Lawrence J. and Mary Susan McPartlin
Barbara McQuillan
James and Eileen McQuillan
Katherine McSpadden
Patricia McSweeny
Josephine Meehan
Patrick Meehan and Julie O'Connor
Mary Melcher
Philip and Nancy Mella
Mary Melone
Patricia and G. Scott Mengel
Margaret Mercer
James and Elaine Merkel
Patricia and Kenneth Merle
Margaret Ann Merry
Joseph and Geraldine Mesec
Christina F. Mete
Ann and Louis Metzger
Kathleen Meyers

Mary Meyers
Patricia and ThomasMeyers
Pilar Meyers
Dr. Ernest and Deborah Mhoon, Jr.
James E. Michaletz, CSV
Roberta Michaletz
Patricia Michalski
Sheila Mickus
Gertrude Miholic
Matthew and Dorothy Miholic
Evelyn Miks
James and Cecile Mikulski
William and Katherine Milleker
Ann Miller
Carlotta Miller
Kathy Miller
Suzanne Miller
Catherine Minnick
Ann Mirtich
Rose Marie Mischke
Marlene Mitchel
Virginia Gay Mitchell
Mary Ellen Mitterer
Emily Molitor
Mary Moloney, SP
John and Mary Ellen Monahan
Carole Monine
Michael and Eileen Moorman
Cecilia Meyer Moran
Joanne Morand and Family
Joan Morrison
Mary Morrissey
Claudette Mostyn
Dr. Robert and Judith Mroz
Patricia Muehl
John and Lynne Mueller
Sr. Leocretia Muganda, sTh
Joan and Bob Muir
Kris Mulcahy
Dolores Mundt
Ellen Munro
Karen Murawski
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Solita and Eugene Murphy, Jr.
Gerald and Eleanor Murphy
Ann Murray
Kathleen and Bob Murray
Helen Murtaugh
Timothy J. and Janet F. Murtaugh
Kathleen Garvey Murzyn
Ellyn Zunker Musser
Patricia and Michael Musto
Marie D. Mutz
Kathlyn Myers

Margaret Myers
Liljana Nacevska +
Mary Jo Nadeau
Catherine J. Nagler
Mary Nahser
Anupa Naik
Eleanor Nangle
Marilyn Neidhardt
Brenda Nelson
William Nemanich
Rita and Ronald Nemchausky
Joanne Nett
Fritz and Helga Neukam
Charlene J. Neuses
Jill Newberger
Mimi Newton
Rosie Newton
R. P. Nicholson
Kathryn Nicolau
Mary Jean Niemi
Richard Niemi
Barbara and John Niesel
Marianne Niles
Barbara Nohr
James Nolan
Nan Nolan
Gwen Nordgren
Bonnie and Kenneth Nordstrom
Mary Nowesnick
Sue Nugent
Marylou Nunamaker
Gregory O'Brien
Lynn O'Brien
Terrence and Julie O'Brien
Robert and Pamela O'Brill
Anna Marie Ocasio
Barbara O'Connell
Deirdre O'Connell
Kathy O'Connell
Mary O'Connell
Francine O'Connor
Linda Rosa Oddo
Charlotte O'Donnell
Joseph O'Donnell
William O'Donnell
Rosemary O'Dowd
Marilyn Oetringer
Agnes and Donald O'Grady
Catherine O'Grady
Kathleen O'Kane
Joyce O'Keefe
Aleen Okey
John and Angela Oldershaw
Rev.  Robert H. Oldershaw
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Ann Oliveri
Martha and David Olivier
Andrew Ondo and Karen Price
Susan and J. Ward O'Neill
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso and 
Edgar Andres Meluso Duarte
Caroline Ong, RSM
Anneliese Opfer
Judith A. Ordonez
John Orlowski
Maureen Orrantia
Joseph and Betty O'Ryan
Kevin and Jean O'Ryan
Michael and Patsy O'Ryan
Sheila O'Shaughnessy
Joan O'Shea
Edward and Maryjo Osowski
Glen Ostdiek
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Robert and Roberta Pack
Margaret Pajakowski
Rosemary Palicki
Jeannine Palmer
Judith Palmer
Jean Pankow
Brian and Judy Paras
Martha Pardue
Nancy Paridy and Stephen Naughton
Margaret and John Parke
Janet Ziemba Parker
Judith Parrilli and Felicia Matula
Anna Pasteris
Robert Pasteris
Norman and  Kathy Pater
Patricia Patras
Kathleen Patte
Carol F. Patzin
Roberta O'Boyle Patzold
Linda Aykroid Paukert

Mary Paul
Sigrid Nelson Pauli
Andrea Pauls Backman
Joanne Paulson
Rosemary Pavlo
Tom and Ginger Peak
Juliane and John Pearson
Michelle Pecotte
Cindy Pelrine
Mary McGuire Pembroke
Michael and Mary Penich
Mafalda DeNinno Pennington
Barbara Clesen Pepoon
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
Charles and Ursula Perko
Robert and Linda Perrie
Kurt and Anna Marie Perse
Kathleen and James Peterson
John and Mardo Petrovich
Kathleen and Richard Pfleeger
Ann Phillips
Jenny Pickering
Terrence and Kathy Pierce
Tanika Pierre
Linda and Richard Piesko
John J. and Sandra S. Pikarski
Susan Pini
Elizabeth and John Pinter
Margaret and Mary Pirman
Leslie Pitner
Brigid Pope
Joann B. Poplar
Carol Dunlavey Popovich
Anne and Frederick Porter
Arlene and Richard Porter
Gayle K. Porter
Maureen Porth Koch
Robert and Susan Powers
Gerrie Pretzel

Margarita Prieto
Judith Promen
Donna Prost
Robert Pruchnik
Patricia Pruitt
Chi Quach
Vicki Quade
Barbara Quaintance and David Peterson
Clarissa Quinlan
Marianne Quinn
John and Mary Ellen Quinn
Maureen Lenahan Quinn
Marian Radacy
Kathleen Tryba Rader
Katherine Radler
Virginia Radler
Dennis Randall
Theresa Randall
Rosie Lee Randle
Matt and Maggie Rankel
Katie and Kurt Rathslag
Daniel J. Raven and Wencke Braathon
Sylvia Rdzak
James and Mary Ann Rechtien
Patricia Reding
Ninfa Redmond
Carole F. Reed
Rev. Juan Reed
Jo Ann Reedy
Kathy Statz Rees
Alice Refvik
Dorothy Lenihan Reichmann
Renate Reichs
William and Judith Reidy
Margaret Reilly
Thomas and Susan Reilly
Mary Kay Farrell Reis
Ann Reisel
Mildred and John Reiter

Revenues and G
ains 

E
xpenses and Losses 
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Anonymous
Isabelle Atz
Ronald Auer
Mary Bauer

John and Margaret Beck
Bertha E. Bishop
Patricia Ann Born

John M. Brost Winifred Brost
Catherine T. Cashman

Frances Cashman
Rev. Edward N. Coffey
Rev. Thomas P. Conley
Pat and Patty Crowley

Catherine Cuny
Marguerite Cuny
William M. Dejak

Norma Dietrich
Joseph and Pearl Drowinski

Frank A. Fatur
Wayne J. Fickinger        

Loretta Garrett
Robert Garrett                                   
Kathleen Gietl

Ellen E. Gleeson
Grace Hajicek

Andrea Hammann
Patricia Hanson
Margaret Helser
Mary Jane Heyl

Elsie Hulse
Patricia L. Ignacio
Herbert Jiranek
Mary V. Kastelic

Anna Knox
Rose R. Krcmarik
Joan Langhenry

Dorothy M. Lescher
Angela H. Loritz

Msgr. Francis Maniola
Margaret Mann

Hattie Martin
Gertrude E. McArdle

Edwin & Janis McNamara
Albin Miks

Helen Moore
Hermine Neubauer

Robert J. Novak
Irene Nowak

Mary Grom Petrovic
Dorothy Piotrowicz

Lorraine V. Provenzano
Rev. Albert Puhl

Patricia Redmond
J. Phillip Reichmann

Margaret Mary Reinert
John Rohar
Peter Rohar

Mary Alyce Sasso
Jane Sharp

Lillian L. Smith
Jeanne Marie Spanknebell

Florence Gunnarson Spraker
Anne Clare Wrenn
Barbara Wunsch

Joseph Zorc

More than a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values, 
and your beliefs. The Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would be honored to be 

remembered as part of your legacy. 
Contact Joanne Spata at 773.764.2413 x233 to learn more.

Judith and Steven V. Remington
Ted Remus
Patricia and Angelo Renguso
Joyce and Douglas Renz
Alicia and Myron Resnick
Jeff and SusanReuscher
Mary Reuscher
Patricia Kilday Revord
Michael and Therese Reynolds
Shirlanne Reynolds
Jerry Rhea
Helen K. Rhodes
Joseph L. Rhodes
Judith Rice
Fred and Anne Richter
Jim Richter
Rosalie Riegle
Daniel and Diane Riesen
Victoria Righeimer
Catherine and Harry Riley
Diane and James Riley
Kathleen and WilliamRiordan
Steve and Deanne Riportella
Carl and Kathryn Rittmeyer
Lori Rivet
Anthony Rizzato
Rosarina Rizzato
Kathryn Madden-Robbins
Lora and George Robertson
Katherine Robinson
Shirley S. Rocco
Catherine Roche
Elizabeth A. Rochford
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
Allan and Victoria Rodrigues
Sue Roeser
Virginia Kenny Roesler
Catherine Rogers
Wanda Romanas
Joanne and Patrick Rooney
William and Audrey Rooney
Dorothy Rosch
Paula Roselli
Angeles Rosiles
Richard and Connie Rosler
Marie and Bruno Roti
Barbara and George Rourke
Helga Ruby
Nancy and Walter Rudge
Patricia Rudolph
Holly A. Rumpel
Richard and Marybeth Runnion
Gregory and Heather Rusk
Kathy Russell
Anne C. Ryan

Judith Beaumont
Betty Finucane

Gina Glick
Emily Hartman              

Benedictine 
Legacy Society

 The following benefactors remembered the Benedictine Sisters 
in their wills or trusts for which bequests or gifts were made 

during the 2017-2018 fiscal year.
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Jean Hellman Ryan
Joanne T. Ryan
Mary Ryder-Marsden
Renee and Roberta Rysztogi
Mariellen Sabato
Florence Sabia
Patricia Sacco
William and Aleksandra Sacco
Patricia Malloy Sagan
Chris Saito
Linda Szeliga Salchenberger
Eileen and Alan Samuelson
Ellen Samuelson
Clare J. Sanchez
Tonia and Paul Santangelo
Carol Santarelli
Mary Kay Saracini
Janet Sarsha
Elliott Satinover
Rosemary Satinover +
Donald Savage
Frank and Gerianne Savage
Mary Ann and Robert Savard
John Sawyer
Julie and Robert Sawyer
Mary Ceil Newton Scanlan
Barbara and Andrew Scelsi, Jr.
John Schabow
Annette Scheetz
Jean and Richard Scheibelhut
Nancy and John Scheid
Sandy and Al Schellinger
Claire Schermerhorn +
Daniel Schermerhorn
Jacqueline and William M. 
Schermerhorn
James and Jayne Schermerhorn
John Schermerhorn
Margaret A. Schermerhorn
Michael Schermerhorn
Patricia Schermerhorn
Richard and Patricia Schermerhorn
Steven G. Schermerhorn
Mary Schill
Mathias Schill
Mary Schiltz
Ruby Schmitt
Robert and Nicole Schoen
Sharon Schorsch
Julie and Todd Schremser
Angela Schroeder
Mary Beth Schulien
Ellen Minogue Schuller
Aline and Edward Schultz
Ann Schultz

Sheila Hogan Schultz
Leona Kenders Schulze
Diane Schumann
Jeanne and John Schutz
Deirdre Schwallie
Adam Schwartz
Anna Marie Seale Schwartz
Joan and Michael Schwarzbeck
Steve Schwefel
Dan Schwegel
Kathleen V. Schwegel
Robert J. Schwendau
Aileen Bergen Scommegna
Catherine Scotkovsky
John and Patricia Sebahar
Mary Sebahar
Susan and John Sedgeley
William and Gloria Sedlacek
Mary Beth and Keith Self
Jenny and Nick Semaca
Ann Toland Serb
Patricia Bennett-Sero
Elizabeth Servatius
Kathleen E. Severyns
Carrie Sexton
Michael Shanshala
Elaine Sharp
Tom and Katy Sharp
Patricia L. Shaw
Mary Ann Sheehan
Tim Sheehan
Kathleen Sheehy
Susan Shelton
Dr. Kirk and Mrs. Nadine J. Shepard
Brenda Sheridan
Leo and Olive Sheridan
Robert and Katherine Sherman
Colleen Shoemaker
Helen E. Sieben
Noranne Barron Siemers
Jeanine M. and Dean N. Silas
Colleen and Thomas Sima
Jean Merkle Simms
Carol Nolan Simon
Jacqueline L. Simon
Raymond and Mary Simon
Nancy Sheila Simonian
Diane Simpson
Wendy Sin
Marc and Joan Sindler
Bernard Sir
Edward and Alice Skerjanec
Anne and Robert Skoronski
Robert and Elaine Skudnig
Nancy Butler Slagg

Helen M. Slattery
Catherine Barry Sloan
Helen LaPat Smith
Janet Smith
Mickey Smith
Charles and Mary Smoot
Colleen M.Smyrniotis
Bonnie Goffo
Joyce Ringhofer Soder
Rev. Michael Solazzo
Mrs. Nancy Loeb-Soni
Nicole Sotelo
Mary Sotir
Joanne Spata
Mary M. Scanlan Specht
Wilma and Jerome Spellman
Patricia Glunz Spencer
Cheryl and Thomas Stanton
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Martin F. and Jennifer L. Stanton
John and Kathleen Starcevich
Mary Lucy Stearns
Kelly Steinhauer
Ronald and Julie Stepp
Nancy Stern
Marietta Nolan Stevens
Kristen Stewart
Therese K. and Lawrence M. Stickler
Barbara Stinneford
Mary Gay and Howard Stone
Deborah Esch Stonequist
Aimee D. Stotz
Isabella Szymanski Stralka
Marilyn and Albert Stratz
Terrance and Linda Strauch
Susan Streich-Boldt
Lindi and Steven J. Strobel
Maribeth Hackett Struebing
Stephen and Angelle Stuart
Jorge Suarez
Charlotte Sugrue and Mary Sugrue
Kathleen Sullivan
Maurice Wieland Sullivan
Suzanne M. Sullivan
Michael Surdyk
Steven and Gwenn Suvada
Sheilya Hackett-Swan and Peter Swan
Jean Mann Sweeney
Diane Syms
Ken Szarnych
Lourdes  and RomeoTaan
Susan Tallman
Eleanor J. Taylor
Edward V. and Ann M. Tearman
Harold and Audrey Tellefsen

Annual Report - 29



Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018

Annual Report - 30

Leona and John Wagner
Margaret and Wayne Wagner
Jeffrey and Nancy Wagner
Katherine Sutter Walczak
Virginia and Gerald Waldron
Patricia Ann Heinz Wales
Barbara Wall-Magee
Ann Palmer Walsh
Joanne Walsh
Josepha Lohr Walsh
Katherine M. Walsh
Marie T. Walsh 
Maureen Walsh
Suzanne Walsh
Thomas J. Walsh
Jennifer K. Walter
Seraphine Noh Wang 
Sharon P. Wang
Maura Reed Wangler
Ellen Ward
Judy Ward
Mary Ward
Mary Alice Rearden Ward
Donna Alfredo Wardanian
Deb Watassek
Alice and Richard Watkins
Mary A. Watson
Kerry Weaver
Carol Weber 
Thomas and Joan Weber
Suzanne Weber
Carla Wehrspann, Hazel Hotze and 
Karen Hotze
James and Jean Welter
Richard and Jill Wendorf
Jean M. Wenger
Clare Westley
Jeremy and Aileen Westrick
Marian Wetterling
Margaret Weyers
Sister Winifred Whelan, OSF
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
Bonnie White
Arthur and Rosemary Whiteside
Susan Wiemer
Iva Williams
Cynthia Willis
Mary Willis
Mary Jean and Larry Wilson
Mary Jo Wilson
Judge James J Wimbiscus
Jennifer and Brian Winberry
Amelia Winchester
Barbara Hangartner Windsor
Don C. Winslow

Ellen and William Wirth
Patricia O'Connor Wisner
Judith and Kenneth Witcher
Robert and Elsie Wodishek
Martin Wojcik 
Valerie Wolfgram
Susan Ziemba Woloszyk
Rebecca Ryan Wood
Marie Borelli Woodruff
George and Joan Wray
John L. Wren
Michael P. Wrenn
Michael Joseph Wrenn
Peter and Joan Wrenn
Ariste Wright
Beth Wright and Julie Kaufman Eileen 
Colleran Wright
Kristina Wroblewski
Rev. Michael Wulsch
Dawn McKee Wyman
Elizabeth Wyman
Richard and Evelyn Wynne
Kathleen Wyszkowski
Mary and John Yena
Laureen M. Youtsey
Bob and Amy Zahorik
Robert and Marilyn Zahorik
Corinne Conway Zarno
James Zatopa
Teresita Maso Zdunek
Marianne Zelewsky
Chad  and Lezley Zender and family
Beryl and Donald Zerwer
J. M. Ziegler
Agnes Zielinski and Mary Richardson
Barbara Zielinski
Joel and Linda Zienty
Kate Zilla
Robert and Shirley Zimmer
Benjamin and Priscilla Zintak
Michelle Lee Zolfo
Edward and Elizabeth Zonsius, Jr.
Lyrae Zorich Tull
David and Claudia Zuercher
Joseph C. and Julie Zuercher
Richard Zulkey
Catherine Kovac Zwaska

Uncle Pete’s Ministries 
Donors
Anomymous
Christina and William Anderson
Geralyn and Paul P. Balazs, Jr.

Katherine M. Temple
Terese and John Terry
Rita McKay Testin
Terri Conley Teynor
The Riordan Kids
Florence Theisen
Anita Thies
Joan Thiry
Michael Joseph Thomas
Carol Thompson
Michele Thompson
Monica Thoms
Joy Ringhofer Tierney
Deirdre Toeller-Novak and 
Thomas Novak
Trina Van Houghton Toms
Nancy Tomz
Denise Torrey
Jennifer Trainor
Terry Trapp
Kathleen Farrell Travers
Colleen and Charlie Trimarco
Patricia Sherwood Trio
John and Rita Troccoli
Mary Joan Kilgen Truesdell
Milton and Margaret Trujillo
Mary Needham Turek
Helen J. Ueberbacher
Mrs. Elizabeth Kearns Ulanski
Maria Ule
Tim and Elizabeth Uligian
Rudolph and Theresa Unger
Caroline and Franklin Urbahns
Barbara Urban
Rebecca Uribe-Tilk
Samuel J. Vainisi
George Valdez
Emily and Dan Valencia
Karen Van Maldegiam
Cathleen and Rene Van Someren
Donna J. Van Swol
Louann Van Zelst
Steven Vatch, Jr.
Lara Veon
Marian Vernon
Mary Jo Victor
Veronica Vincze
John and Joan Vito
Eugene and Katharin Vix
Diane and Terrence Voelker
Geralyn Linder Volpendesta
Joanne Von Alroth
Daniel and Tina Vonder Heide
Mrs. Victoria Waldron Vye
Frances and Bill Wagner
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Diane C. Beninati
Regina and George Block
Linda and Kevin Buggy
Henry Carr
Alfred and Emilie Casacchia
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
Brian and Kristina Chaplin
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joseph E. and Victoria M. Faulisi
Matthew Filippini
Patricia Finnegan
Giolas Foundation
January Imbuido BSN, RN
Salvatore and Catherine Ingraffia
Arvid Johnson
Jeremy Jokinen and Bridget Flannery
Lois Kozeny
Sandra and John Kreger, III
Danuta and Herbert G. Lopatka
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Katherine McSpadden
Margaret Mines
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Loretta Namovic
Friends of Bernard (Barney) Namovic
Craig and Renee Novack
Richard and Dana Oberman
George and Mary Jo Olen
Margaret Pajakowski
Paluch Family Foundation
Robert and Carol Passaneau
Robert and Kathryn Podgorny
Susanne Rudnick
Elaine Scheffler
Catherine Scotkovsky
Bernard Sir
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Conrad and Connie Sparkowski
St. Paul of the Cross Parish
St. Philip The Apostle
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Brigid ane James Stonebridge
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Thank you for partnering with us 
in our mission to promote 

Benedictine spirituality and action 
in our church and world. 

"Columbia Welcomes the World: Benedictine Sisters and Students at the World’s Fair," 
a Chicago Open Archives event presented by Sister Virginia Jung, OSB. Pictured left 
to right, Sebastian P. Wuepper, a Ph.D. Candidate in History from Loyola University 
Chicago, (panelist at the event), Sister Patti Cielinski, OSB, and Sister Sue Kilduski, OSB 
admiring the display at the October event.
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